NUTHURST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting
Held on Wednesday 5th May 2004 
at St Andrews School Nuthurst.

Present:
Mr D.V.L. England (Chairman)
Mrs A. Gaffney



Mr D.H. Bateman


Mrs T.E.J. Fry



Mr B. Parkes



Mr R.R. Webber



Mr D.W. Toye.




Also in attendance Mr G.R. Peckham (Lower Beeding Parish Council) and 8 members of the public.

The Chairman welcomed Mrs Gaffney and Mr Webber the two new Parish councillors to the meeting.

1/5/04
Apologies for absence were received from Mrs V.M. Court, Mrs J. McClean,

 Ms M.H. Rose, Mr R.H. Walter and Mr J. Cox (District Councillor).

2/5/04
Declarations of Interest.

The Clerk asked the members of the Parish Council to sign a declaration to update their register of interests (if any additions were necessary or not).

Mr D.H. Bateman declared an interest in DC/04/0645 and took no part in the discussions on this application.

3/5/04
Appointment of Chairman.

RESOLVED That Mr D.V.L. England be appointed Chairman of the Parish Council

 for the ensuing year.

4/5/04
Appointment of Vice-Chairman.

RESOLVED That Mrs V.M. Court be appointed Vice-Chairman of the Parish 

Council for the ensuing year.

5/5/04
Appointments. 


Consideration was given to the following appointments

i. St. Andrew’s School Governor 

ii. Horsham District Association of Local Councils 

iii. Crime Prevention Panel 

RESOLVED that the following appointments be made:-

i. Mr B. Parkes is now a L.E.A. Governor and the Parish Council would no longer be appointing a school governor.

ii. Horsham District Association of Local Councils – Mrs V.M. Court and Mr D.V.L.England.

iii. Crime Prevention Panel – Mr E.C. Gibbons.

6/5/04 Appointment of Committees.

(Note – In accordance with Standing Orders The Chairman and Vice-Chairman of the Parish Council are ex-officio members of all committees).

Consideration was given to the appointment of members to serve on the following committees/posts: -

i. Finance Committee 

ii.
      Planning Committee 

iii.        Roads and Footpaths 

 iv.        Mannings Heath Village Green Committee 

 v.         Inspection of Playground Equipment 

vi. Member to assist with Parish Council Finance 

RESOLVED To appoint the following members: -

i. Finance Committee – Mr R.H. Walter (Chairman), Mr B. Parkes, Mr D.W. Toye and Mr R.R. Webber.

ii. Planning Committee – Mr D.H. Bateman, Mrs J. McClean, 

Ms M.H. Rose, Mrs A. Gaffney and Mr B. Parkes.

iii. Roads and Footpaths – Mrs J. McClean, Mrs A. Gaffney, 

Mr D.W. Toye and Mr R.R. Webber.

iv. Mannings Heath Village Green Committee – Ms M.H. Rose,

Mr D.H. Bateman, Mr B.Parkes, Mr R.H. Walter

and Mr R.R. Webber.

v. Inspection of Playground Equipment – Mr D.H. Bateman.

vi.        Member to assist with Parish Council Finance – Mr R.H. Walter.
7/5/04
Planning Applications Consultations.

RESOLVED To appoint the following: -

i. Mannings Heath - Mannings Heath members except those designated below.

ii. Maplehurst- Mrs J. McClean.

iii. Monks Gate – Mrs A. Gaffney.

iv. Nuthurst - Mr D.V.L. England, Mrs J. McClean, Mrs T.E.J. Fry 

and Mr D.W. Toye.

v. Copsale - Mr D.V.L. England and Mr B. Parkes.

vi. Sedgwick Area - Mr B. Parkes, Mr D.V.L. England, 

and Mr D.W. Toye.

8/5/04
Tree Warden.
RESOLVED To appoint Mr J. Simons as Tree Warden for the ensuing year. 

9/5/04
Training Officer.

RESOLVED To appoint Ms M.H. Rose as Training Officer for the ensuing year.

10/5/04 Payment of Annual Grants.

RESOLVED To confirm the payment of the following grants: -

i.
Nuthurst Parochial Church Council

£350.00

ii.
Horsham and District Age Concern

£100.00

iii.
Nuthurst Cricket Club



£400.00

iv.
Governors of St. Andrew’s School  
          £2500.00

v.
Horsham Crime Prevention Panel
  
  £20.00


vi.
Horsham Assoc. of Local Councils

  £15.00

(The above grants approved at the Annual Parish Meeting).

11/5/04 Approval of Minutes  - The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 

7th April 2004 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  

12/5/04 Fingerpost at the Junction of Golding Lane and Hammerpond Road.


Arising on minute 5/4/04 – West Sussex Highways had yet to add the new 

signs.

13/5/04 Road Repairs at Rock Bridge.


Arising on minute 8/4/04 – The road at Rock Bridge on the Copsale Road was 

still awaiting repair and was extremely dangerous.  The Clerk was awaiting confirmation of a start date for the works from West Sussex Highways.

14/5/04 Signs to Slow Traffic at Monks Gate.


 Arising on minute 12/4/04 – West Sussex Highways were to look at possible 

means of signage to slow traffic on the A281 where bus passengers had to

cross.

15/5/04 Footpath 1712 – Sedgwick Park.

Arising on minute 16/4/04 – West Sussex County Council Rights of Way had informed the Clerk that a temporary footbridge would be installed in the next three weeks to allow pedestrians only to use the footpath, prior to the works on the subsidence taking place.

16/5/04 Copsale Village Hall.

Arising on minute 18/4/04 – Mr England had been informed by the Sussex Associations of Local Councils that their solicitor would write on behalf of Copsale Village Hall to contest the new lease agreement but this would be at a cost of £50 per letter.

17/5/04 River Pollution at Copsale Farm.

Arising on minute 22/4/04 – Mr Toye had received an e-mail reporting that Southern Water had been prosecuted for the river pollution in 2003.
18/5/04 Correspondence– the Clerk reported the receipt of the following items

 of correspondence:-
i. Horsham District Council

(a) Important Developments in the Ethical Framework.

(b) Waste Management and Recycling Plan – Consultation Draft.

(c) New Planning Numbering System

(d) Subsidised Taxi Travel Scheme for Young People.

ii. West Sussex County Council

Urban Grass Cutting Schedule 2004.

iii.
Action in Rural Sussex.
(a)       News for Village Hall Management Committees – March 2004.

(b)       Forthcoming Workshops.
iii. Horsham Association of Local Councils.

Appointment of Parish Council Representatives.

iv. Mannings Heath Community Council.

Invitation to A.G.M. - 27th May.
vi.
Horsham and District Citizens Advice Bureau.


A.G.M. Thursday 3rd June 7.30 p.m. 

and New Home Visiting Service.

RESOLVED The Clerk to invite a member of the Horsham District Council Waste 

Management Team to address the Parish Council.

The Clerk to invite Miss Clare Ebelewicz from Horsham District Council to address the Parish Council re the Subsidised Taxi Travel Scheme for Young People.


The New Home Visiting Service to be advertised on the Parish Notice Boards

and to be added to the agenda for the next Parish Council Meeting.

19/5/04 District Councillor’s Report.


 The Clerk read out a note from Mr Cox in his absence.

This month there was nothing to report.  The last District Council meeting had focused upon the decision by West Sussex County Council not to build an incinerator in the North Horsham Area and also on the details of Horsham becoming a Fair Trade town.  At the next District Council meeting the consultation document for the Local Development Framework would be the main agenda item and Mr Cox would report the proceedings back to the Parish Council. 

20/5/04 PUBLIC FORUM. 

DC/04/0658 - Mr Teague from 2 New Cottages, Maplehurst informed the meeting that he had waited for a year before he had drawn up plans with his architect and in the light of issues raised by his neighbour they had revised the plans.  2 New Cottages was a 3-bedroom house at present with a bathroom downstairs the new extension would add a fourth bedroom and bathroom upstairs.  

DC/04/0658 – Mr Baber from 1 New Cottages, Maplehurst stated that he had two main areas of concern regarding this application – 1) that the two-storey rear extension would extend past the end of his patio and would cut out light to his patio, forming a large visual intrusion of wall above the existing hedge line, 2) the new extension would be very large in comparison to the existing property and 1 and 2 New Cottages would no longer be a pair of cottages.  Mr Baber went on to comment that he had limited the size of his own extension to meet with criteria set down by the planning department of Horsham District Council.

 DC/04/0645 – Mr Langford from 8 The Quarries informed the meeting that if a new property were to be erected in the grounds of Stone Cottage, Winterpit Lane it would overlook his garden directly.  It would also be cramped and out of keeping with the neighbourhood and he believed that some of the existing trees would have to be felled if this development went ahead.  He asked the Parish Council to oppose the application.

DC/04/0645 – Mr Hydes from 9 The Quarries stated that his property bordered Stone Cottage on two sides.   To the west the new property would be less than two metres from his boundary and would overlook his property and to the north the upstairs windows would overlook directly into his lounge.  The plans showed one tree being retained at the front and one at the rear therefore there would be a loss of trees.  Mr Hydes felt that new property was being squeezed into the site and asked the Parish Council to oppose this application.

The Clerk reported that the Parish Council had received copies of 11 letters objecting to DC/04/0645 Stone Cottage, Winterpit Lane.

Mr Wright the applicant had written to confirm that there would be no felling of trees as part of this application.
21/5/04 Planning Matters

i.
New applications

DC/04/0625
Sand School 35m x 20m.

Mr B. Parkes

Rossmore, Broadwater Lane, Copsale.

DC/04/0645
Erection of One Dwelling House.

Stone Cottage, Winterpit Lane, Mannings Heath.






Mr B. Parkes & 

Mr D. England

DC/04/0658
2 Storey Rear Extension and 1st Floor Side Extension.

2 New Cottages, Copsale Road, Maplehurst.
  Mr B. Parkes







& Mr D. England

Amended plans

DC/04/0175     Two Storey Extension.

Mr D. Bateman

5 Ryecroft Meadow, Mannings Heath.

RESOLVED

To raise no objections to DC/04/0625.
To recommend that DC/04/0645 be REFUSED on the grounds

that it would constitute over development of the site and

 be out of keeping with the current development of the area.

To recommend that DC/04/0658 be REFUSED as it would be

 unsympathetic to the adjoining property and out of keeping

 with the current appearance of the two properties.  The Parish

 Council felt that this extension would be more suitable if it was

 to the side of the property rather than at the rear.

To raise no objections to the amended plans for DC/04/0175.
ii. Decisions of Development Control Committee (North)

APPROVED

DC/04/0068
Single-Storey Link Extension and Conversion of




Garage to Ancillary Accommodation.





The Holly Barn, Church Road, Mannings Heath.

REFUSED


DC/04/0008
Two-Storey Extension and Increase Roof Height.




Seamans Farm, Winterpit Lane, Mannings Heath.

WITHDRAWN


N/8/04

Erection of Stables and Hay Store.




Sheepwash Farm, Copsale Road, Maplehurst.


DC/04/0161
Garage Extension with Bedroom Over and Dropped




Kerb Access to Property.


5 Gagglewood, Mannings Heath.

                        DC/04/0197
Change of Use of Domestic Outbuildings to


Commercial Use (Landscape Garden Office/Store).


Shuckers Farmhouse, Copsale Road, Maplehurst.

                         DC/04/0235
Two-Storey Side Extension.


1 Mill Farm Cottages, Hammerpond Road,


Mannings Heath.

iii. The minutes of the planning meeting held on 21st April were approved as a correct record.

22/5/04 School Governor’s Report.

St. Andrew’s School Governors had received a grant from the Camelia Botnar Foundation and now had achieved their target of £26,000 to complete the new school extension.

A three and a half mile Fun Run would take place from the school on  Saturday 15th May through Elliotts and Sedgwick Park.

23/5/04 Finance




                Net
       VAT    Totals









      £
           £          £

Accounts paid by Direct Debit

 
SEEBoard plc Street lighting maintenance

  52.59       9.20      61.79


SEEBoard plc Street lighting energy


  44.50       2.23      46.73



(VAT 5% on energy)


Accounts paid by Standing Order

Horsham District Council Dog Bin Clearance
   20.80
        20.80

Mrs T. Rowe  -Salary




 327.30
      327.30

Payments Received

EDF Energy – Under Ground Cable 


   (6.35)                  (6.35)

Accounts paid at this meeting

S.A.L.C. – Annual Subscription


 256.26     44.85    301.11

Allianz Cornhill Insurance



 914.76
      914.76

Mrs T. Rowe – Travel




   24.75




  Postage



     1.12



 Internet Access


    14.99



 Planning Meeting 21st April

   22.66                    63.52

1673.38     56.28  1729.66

RESOLVED That the above accounts be passed for payment.

24/5/04 Highway Matters 

 A pothole in Sedgwick Lane outside Riverway was reported.

The Clerk reported that she had informed the West Sussex County Council lighting contractors about continuing problems with lampposts No. 1 and 2 in Lime Kiln Road.

After recent heavy rain there had been problems with flooding at Beggars Bush on the A281.

RESOLVED The Clerk to report the flooding and pothole to West Sussex Highways.

25/5/04 Trees on Mannings Heath Village Green.
The Clerk reported that she had received three quotes for the work on the trees on the village green.  However the Tree Officer at Horsham District Council, Mr Will Jones, had advised that planning permission would have to be sought for the work on the Acer in the play area and the Oak Trees (all other tree work being on dead wood which would not need planning permission).

RESOLVED The Clerk to put in a tree application to Horsham District Council and

 this item to be added to the agenda for the next full Parish Council meeting.

26/5/04 Maintenance of Bus Shelters and Benches.

Discussions took place as to which bus shelters and benches required immediate maintenance work.  The benches at Monks Gate, Maplehurst and in Church Road, Mannings Heath together with the bus shelter at Maplehurst were thought to be in the most need of attention.  The Chairman offered to seek a quote for the works to be done.

RESOLVED The Chairman to seek quotes for the benches and bus shelter repairs. 

 This item to be added to the agenda for the next full Parish Council meeting.

27/5/04 Parish Appraisal.

Following a very well attended meeting on 15th April – the Parish Council decided that Action in Rural Sussex should be invited to send a speaker to address the action group that had been formed.  Nine parishioners had volunteered to take part and three Parish Councillors – Mrs V.M. Court,

Ms M.H. Rose and Mrs T.E.J. Fry. 

RESOLVED The Clerk to liase with Action in Rural Sussex and the parish

 volunteers to arrange the next meeting of the Parish Plan action group.

28/5/04 New Notice Board in Mannings Heath Village.

The Clerk reported that she had received permission from Saxon Weald Homes for the placement of the new notice board in Pound Lane in the form of a licence agreement.  The form of the notice board was discussed and it was decided that it should be of the unpainted wood variety.  The Parish Council decided to consult the immediate neighbours to the proposed site before the placement of the board.

RESOLVED The Clerk to contact the property adjoining the proposed site for the

notice board and this item to be added to the agenda for the next full Parish Council meeting.

29/5/04 C.B. Radios from Horsham District Council.

The Clerk reported that Horsham District Council had C.B. Radios available for use by the Parishes in emergency situations.

RESOLVED To add this item to the agenda for the next full Parish Council meeting.
The meeting closed at 9.15 p.m.
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